
 
CCC 60 Board Meeting 

 

May 26, 2020 

 

Attendees: David Grant, Marc Bouchard, Bernie Scobie, Hugh Thorne, Rejean D’Aoust, and 

Nadia Freeman; Laura Llayachi & Zeinab Ruscica (for financial update) 

Apologies: 

 

Agenda:  

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum  

2. Approval of agenda 

3. Approval of minutes of the Board of Directors  

4. Items arising from minutes of last meeting  

5. Ratification of decisions made between meeting 

6. Manager’s report 

7. Monthly financial report  

8. Items for discussion  

9. Items for Board information  

10. Other Business  

11. Status Certificate Review  

12. Notice of next meeting and adjournment  

 

Minutes: 
 

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum  

● After allowing time for people to connect in to the online meeting DG announced 

quorum and opened the meeting 6:05pm 
2. Approval of agenda 

● A request was made by RDA to have the financial report moved to the start of 
the meeting so that LL and ZR could report to the board on the outstanding 
issues with the financial reports. The board approved this request and the 
agenda was subsequently approved. 

3. Approval of minutes of the Board of Directors  

● DG noted that the minutes of the last scheduled monthly meeting had not 
been included in the package, only the minutes from the special board 
meeting held on the 13th. However the minutes from the previous meeting 
had been issued and HT proposed acceptance, seconded by BS and approved.  

4. Items arising from minutes of last meeting 

● No outstanding items for discussion 
5. Ratification of decisions made between meeting 

● Temporary Covid-19 protocols for resumption of contractors working inside 

owners units, and for moves in and out of the building were put in place following 

guidelines from public health. DG proposed that the decision to put the protocols 

in place be ratified, seconded by BS and approved.  
6. Manager’s report 



● As per the special board meeting on project planning for this year, the 
Podium, Garage Membrane and retaining wall are all to be looked at together 
for potential optimisation of the work to be done. It was noted that the 
retaining wall work is still dependent upon the engineering report due in 
June.  

● Pool Main Drain - RDA reported that he had had some more discussions with 
Poolworks about how best to investigate the issue, and raised some concerns 
that similar problems in another pool similar to ours had involved draining 
the pool and excavating the drain underneath. He also advised the board that 
another option had been proposed to allow us to open the pool should 
provincial health guidelines permit, while he pursued other possible options. 
It would involve additional manual cleaning of the pool but would allow it to 
be opened. DG asked RDA to provide an email detailing the issue and the 
proposed manual cleaning option. DG also asked about the pool lights and 
whether or not any other work needed to be done prior to re-opening. RDA 
advised the meeting that the light fittings were not as badly affected as 
thought and could be cleaned. He was also in communication with the 
supplier in regards to the matter.  
Action: RDA to send DG the details on the pool drain options and what 
would be needed to reopen the pool. 

● Pool ventilation and condensation issues - RDA waiting on proposal from the 
engineers for an airflow study. BS proposed that the board proceed without 
the study and implement the new air diffusers as recommended, and 
purchase a fan to circulate air. DG reminded the meeting that the agreed 
approach was to have a formal solution proposed by an accredited 
engineering company to resolve the issue. Then if it was discovered that the 
issue was not resolved the board could pursue the company for resolution 
without incurring additional expense. The board agreed that such 
professional assistance for work such as this would ensure that proper 
processes were followed and provide an audit trail for any board decisions 
made in respect to such issues.  

7. Monthly financial report  

● DG invited CIPM to open the discussion around corporations ongoing 
financial issues. LL responded on behalf of CIPM, advising the board that they 
were doing a deep dive in pursuit of the answers to the remaining issues with 
the AR aging accounts. In the course of the discussions LL noted 
approximately 11 units where they were seeking clarification in the 
accounts, with amounts ranging from a few dollars to thousands. HT 
responded on behalf of the board, stating that this situation had been 
dragging along for nearly 24 months and that the board were extremely 
frustrated at the continuing inability of CIPM to resolve the issues. CIPM 
were advised that in the board’s estimation they were currently in breach of 
their financial obligations to the corporation under the existing act. LL agreed 
on behalf of CIPM that the situation was unacceptable and sought to assure 
the board that they were getting close to resolving the issues and were 
committed resources towards that end. DG stated that the board had 



accepted past assurances but were still sitting here with the issues 
unresolved, and asked CIPM to commit to a date by when they would resolve 
these issues once and for all. During the discussion BS advised LL that he 
could clear up the discrepancies for two of the units mentioned and advised 
them he believed that because both units were owned by the same owner 
they had incorrectly posted monies for each unit to the account of the other. 
RDA also advised LL that he had already followed up with some of the units 
listed and had provided email documentation for clarification of the accounts 
on those units some time ago. HT then asked LL and CIPM to focus on the 
accounts with the largest deficits and to directly reach out to the unit owners 
to ask them to verify their standing in respect to the arrears, stating that if 
the amounts were genuine then the board needed to know so that legal 
action could be taken to recover monies owed to the corporation. Action : 
LL(CIPM)  
DG asked the meeting if there were any issues or questions around the April 
financial statement. BS advised CIPM that he was still seeing some issues 
related to timing of postings and that it appeared that the reports were being 
prepared before the books for the month had been closed out. LL reported 
that this was a known issue to CIPM and that recent process changes and the 
addition of ZR to the accounts team should prevent this from happening in 
subsequent reports. 

8. Items for discussion  

o RFS update – As agreed at the special board meeting of May 134, MB was to 
respond to MH and ask them to make some minor adjustments to the study 
to account for misplaced allocation of spend on the Balcony project, and to 
raise the minimum balance amount. Action : MB 

o AGM and Audit - RDA advised that a sign off for the draft was required to 
move forward on the audit report. HT challenged the need and asked CIPM 
LL to proceed with updating CCC60 financial statements now, and agreed to 
follow up with BDO to have the issue the audit report so that the board could 
move forward and start to look at scheduling the AGM.  
Action : HT 
HT proposed that the board wait for the MH update to be revised one last 
time before setting the AGM date. The board was in agreement with this 
suggestion. DG asked NF to provide feedback on the mock AGM virtual 
meeting that she had taken part in after the last board meeting. NF advised 
the board that the meeting had gone very well, and that CIPM were now 
offering virtual meetings through Zoom or Google (for smaller groups) as a 
service. DG asked NF to send him details on the service and how it might be 
used by CCC60 to hold their AGM. The board would review the information 
and make a decision on how best to proceed. Action : NF 

o Balcony painting - DG advised the board that a request had been received 
from an owner for the board to provide some guidance on balcony painting 
following last year’s repairs. MB was able to find the email from Keller with 
the recommended paint options, and sent a copy to everyone. DG suggested 
staying with white (but what shade) for the balcony walls, while BS proposed 



grey to match in with the flooring sealant. HT suggested allowing owners to 
use whatever colour they wished. NF advised that the colour should be 
consistent across units given that balconies are common elements. DG 
suggested that the board look at the colour palettes available for the 
recommended paint and then agree on which one we would recommend. It 
was agreed to floor up on this as a separate issue outside the meeting. Action 
MB, DG, BS, HT 

o Pool door replacement - DG asked if we had received any more notifications 
on when the replacement door that was ordered for the pool area would be 
delivered, advising RDA that the board was considering cancelling the order 
if it was still on hold. RDA advised that the order was still awaiting fulfilment 
but that he believed that the Quebec based manufacturer was resuming 
business this week. DG asked RDA to follow up with them and obtain a 
delivery date, and that the board reserved the right to cancel the order if the 
date was pushed too far out. BS asked RDA to provide him with the actual 
order cost details for the replacement door. Action: RDA 

9. Items for Board information 

● BS advised the board that he had arranged for a credit card for Maurice, and that 

Scotiabank would be sending it out to him shortly. He suggested that DG should 

give the card to Maurice along with some guidelines on its use. DG agreed to 

draft something and share it with the board. Action: DG 

10. Other Business  

● HT asked about unit 306 and the insurance repairs. RDA advised the board that 

there had been some floor up questions from the unit about the offer, and that 

OMS had been back in the unit ato provide more quotes at the wonder request, but 

were now considering walking away as the previous contractor did. RDA was 

asked to reach out to our legal representative to see if there was any 

recommendation from them on how we should proceed. Action : RDA. 

11. Status Certificate Review  

● RFS update required before we issue a new certificate. 

12. Notice of next meeting and adjournment  

● Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 23rd at 6pm (Google meeting 
unless Onatrio revises public gatherings protocols). 

● A motion to adjourn was proposed by MB and seconded by HT, the meeting 
was formally adjourned at 7:50pm. 

 

 


